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GENERAL DISCUSSION 

ω At our June 4th meeting, 29 members were in 
attendance.  The song and pledge were led by Lion 
Bill Dunlavy and Lion Tim Atchley said the prayer. 
There were several guests present, including Wendi 
Timm (for her 3rd visit), daughter of Lion Jerri 
Critchfield, Brandi, Lion Dusty RhodesΩ caregiver, 
and Mary Henson from Friends of the Mother Lode 
Fairgrounds.  1st VP Bob Presson led us in the LionsΩ 

Welcome song.  There were two 
birthdays to celebrate this week, that of 
PDG Tom Penhallegon and Lion Mark 
MurphyΩs.  PDG Tom spun the wheel 
and paid 2X his age (in pennies) as his 

fine.  The rousing rendition of the Birthday Song 
was sung for him.  We will catch Lion Murphy next 
time he is at a meeting.  

ω The June 11th meeting was our club Officer 
Installation, held at Mountain Springs Golf Course.  
There were 36 in attendance and our guest of 
honor was PDG Don Allen, who performed the 
installation of our officers. (See pictures at the end 
of newsletter.) 

ω The June 18th meeting was a business meeting in 
preparation for the Omelet Breakfast fundraiser 
with 27 Lions present.  Pres. Diann Kaiser opened 

the meeting promptly at noon and 
the song and pledge were led by Lion 
Bill Dunlavy.  The prayer was said by 
Lion Tim Atchley.  No guests were 

present at this meeting and no birthdays were 
celebrated.  

ω At the June 25th meeting, 28 Lions were present.  
Pres. Diann Kaiser opened the meeting 
at noon with the pledge and song led 
by Lion Bill Dunlavy.  The prayer was 
said by Lion Tim Atchley.  Guests 
present were John and Patty Hansen 
with Lions Bob and Joanne Presson, 

Sharon Martin with Lion Sherry Pert-Burns, and 
guest speaker Mike Ayala from the Tuolumne 
County Chamber of Commerce. The Lions Welcome 
Song was led by Lion Bob Presson.  There were no 
birthdays to celebrate this week.   

TAIL TWISTER TALES 

ω At the June 4th meeting, the Secret Lion was Lion 
Wendy Dart.  There were several who 
did not greet her properly and paid 
their fines.  Lion Bob Bader returned 
from his vacation, flashing pictures of 
his adventures and was fined for one 
picture in particularΧthat of Lion Bob 
posing behind a άknight in shining 
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armorέ standup.  The dozen eggs were auctioned 
off for $4.50 to Lion Bob Bader.  A warning was 
issued that if you have not paid for your club shirts 
that you ordered by next week, you will be fined.  
Lion Paul Berg had a Happy Buck because his oldest 
son was promoted from the first grade! ~~ Lion 
Debra StanleyΩs son was visiting from Austin and 
she has not seen him for 17 months! ~~ Lion Lynda 
LaFlamme had a Happy Buck because her 
granddaughter turned 7 years old. ~~ Lion Loren 
Kaiser had a Happy Buck because his band would 
be playing tonight at Tuolumne Park from 6-8 pm.  

ω At the June 18th meeting, the Secret Lion was 
Pres. Diann Kaiser, who managed to shake 
everyoneΩs hand, so she paid the fine for us all.  
Our Tail Twister, Lion Rob chose a very άfineέ table, 
the Head table, where everyone had to pay a fine.  
Pres. Diann presented a 20-year pin to Lion Doug 
Fleming.  She also gave a huge thank you to 

everyone in the club and presented a 
Star of Excellence to everyone present.  
Extra Pins and key chains were 
available to those who wanted one. 
The eggs were auctioned off for $4 to 

Lion Chris Spracklin.  Lion Doug Fleming had a 
Happy Buck for his brand new άspeeding ticket-
redέ Mazda MX5 car, the Merced Grove hike and 
the beautiful drive up to Glacier point ~~ Lion 
Joanne Presson had a Happy Buck for Lion BobΩs 
new knee surgery that has been scheduled and her 
nephew also has a brand new Titanium knee and 
now he can really kick butt! ~~ Lion Paul Berg had a 
Happy Buck for the Lions All Star Football game 
which was a great prelude to FatherΩs Day ~~ Lion 
Frank Meckler and Naomi, along with Lion Dennis 
Schroeder and Linda took the Y.A.R.T. bus up to 
Yosemite and had an absolutely great time ~~ Lion 
Bill Dunlavy said the induction of officers was great 
and he also had a great time fly fishing, catching a 
17-incher, but also fell and hurt his hand/fingers ~~ 

Lion Tim Atchley had a very Happy 
Buck, reporting a fire close to his 
home, but Cal Fire was on the scene 
promptly and he was very impressed 

with them ~~ Lion Ray Bailey had a Happy Buck 
with Lion Mark Murphy being in Europe (Wales) on 
vacation.  Lion Pres. Diann was late for the BOD 

meeting, having had to be called and reminded 
about it, and paid a fine for that. 

ω At the June 25th meeting, the Secret Lion was 
Pres. Diann Kaiser who reported that everyone had 
greeted her appropriately, so she paid a fine.  Pres. 
Diann was also fined for not having her club vest 
on.  Lion Tail Twister Robert Stanley had a quiz -- 
what was the Club of the Month in this monthΩs 
issue of Lions Magazine?  He stumped everyone 
and all paid their fine. Lion Mike Eachus had a 
Happy Buck, thanking the club for his Life 
Membership ~~ Lion Bob Presson had a Happy 
Buck because he was scheduled to get a new knee 
next Monday ~~ Lion Paul BergΩs niece is having a 
baby ~~ Lion Mal Perry is a new grandpa and will 
be going crawdad fishing with his grandkids.  
Sounds like loads of fun! 

 

HOT OFF THE PRESS!!! 

It was discovered almost at the last minute that 
Lion Wendy Dart and PDG Tom Penhallegon were 
invited to be in the Annual 4th of July Parade as part 
of the Red Cross Heroes of the Year Program.  They 
drove their cute little άredέ car and had their 
faithful companion, Cooper, with them, 
representing the Sonora Lions Club and Lions Clubs 
of District 4.  

 

 



 
Lion Wendy Dart and PDG Tom Penhallegon with several other 
Heroes of the Year recipients and Red Cross volunteers before the 4

th
 

of July Parade, Modesto, CA. 

 
Lion Wendy Dart and PDG Tom Penhallegon beginning the parade 
(with Super Cooper doing his photo bomb!) 

 

 
All decked out for the 4

th
 of July Parade with the American Red Cross 

Heroes of the Year recognition. 

 

MESSAGE FROM INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT, 
LION IP JOE PRESTON 

  

! άǇǊƛŘŜέ is a close-knit family of 
lions, as can be found in the 
Savannahs of central Africa. Each 
member of the pride has 
responsibilities. Whether they are 

the hunters, protectors, caregivers, teachers or 

learners, they work as a team for survival and 
prosperity. If even one member of the pride does 
not fulfill its role, it can affect the entire group. 

There is another group of Lions just as proud. But 
unlike ǘƘŜ ƭƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ !ŦǊƛŎŀΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŦŜŀǊŜŘΦ 
Instead they are admired and respected. They, too, 
form a ring of protection and they have shown 
themselves to be skilled hunters ς providing food 
for the hungry and tending to the needs of a 
ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŦƭƻŎƪΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
themselves to grassy plains. Their territory has 
spread to every corner of the world and they bring 
goodness ǿƘŜǊŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ŜȄƛǎǘΦ LǘΩǎ ǳǎ ς the 1.35 
million members of Lions Clubs International. 

The English dictionary provides another definition 
of the word άtǊƛŘŜέ ς a feeling of happiness that 
you get when you or someone you know does 
something good. It is not the pride of being 
boastful; it is the pride of accomplishment in 
building communities, doing good and reaching out 
to assist others. 

Lions are indeed a proud organization. There is a 
feeling of pride shared among our members, 
knowing that our commitment to serve the needs 
of others is what has made us, and keeps us, the 
global leader in humanitarian service. It is the same 
pride that has sustained us for 97 years.  

²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ά{ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƛŘŜέ by bringing the full 
[ƛƻƴΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ closer together, working in a spirit of 
cooperation and understanding, with each Lion 
member doing their share.  And we can 
ά{ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ tǊƛŘŜέ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ many 
meaningful accomplishments. This is the platform 
for not only success this year, but through our 
centennial and well into the next hundred years.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

ω Installation Committee - Scheduled for June 11th 
at Mountain Springs Golf Course, 12 noon. 

ω ReHorse Rescue Ranch fundraiser - PDG Tom 
Penhallegon needs helpers still for selling raffle 
tickets, admission tickets, selling drinks, etc.

 
ReHorse Rescue Ranch not only rescues horses 
(and other large animals) in need, but has two 
programs helping foster children and Veterans 



suffering from PTSD, rehabilitating the children, the 
veterans and the horses.  ItΩs a win-win situation!  
The fundraiser is set for July 4th at Pine Mountain 
Lake Equestrian Center, 5-10 pm.  The Michael 
Beck Band will be featured, and tri-tip and cowboy 
beans, garlic bread, salad and watermelon will be 
served.  Wine/beer will be available for sale as well 
as soda and water.   

ω All Star Football Game - Tickets were still 
available through Lion Bill Dunlavy.  Our club 
banner will be displayed at the game and will be in 
the parade at half time.   

ω Omelet breakfast - Flyers were available and 
tickets.  More raffle gifts were needed for the 
fundraiser.  Lion Lynda LaFlamme sold 15 tickets! A 
work duty sign-up sheet was passed around. 

ω Candy/Mints - Please turn in your 
money by the end of June to be 
counted in the current yearΩs 
budget.  Lion Lynda LaFlamme and 
Lion Glenn Carroll are co-chairing 

this committee.  

ω H.E.L.P. - They have reported a phenomenal 
amount of activity, 39 hours of time and $3,920 in 
contributions and in-kind donations. 

ω Monthly Speaker Program - Lion Debra Stanley is 
chairing this program this year.  A sign-up sheet 
was passed around for members to assume a 
month during the year for bringing in speakers for 
3 weeks during the month they choose.  There will 
probably be 1 week devoted to a business meeting 
per month. 

ω Sonora Lions Park - Lion Jim Gormely reported 
the concrete curb has been placed at the cost of 
$6,700.   It looks fabulous! We encourage everyone 
to stop by and visit the park to see just how 
fantastic it is. (See pictures below) 

 

 
Entrance walkway to Sonora Lions Park 

        

 

 
Absolutely marvelous job!  Really looks great. 

 

 

July 7
th

 is National Chocolate Day 

ω Camp Pacifica Day - cooking is set for July 29th 
and a sign-up sheet will be passed around. 

ω Omelet breakfast fundraiser - Pres. Diann Kaiser 
presented all who worked this fundraiser with a 
Gold Star of Excellence for their hard work.  Lion 
Frank Meckler reported 174 people were served 
with 216 tickets sold.  We should make about 
$2,000. 

ω Sunshine Committee:  Lion Dunlavy is having 
minor back surgery on June 25th.  
Lion Skaff is gaining weight and his 
health is improving; very good news 



indeed.  We hope to see you both back on your 
feet very soon!  

UPCOMING DISTRICT, MULTIDISTRICT  

& INTERNATIONAL EVENTS  

July 4-8 International Convention, Toronto, Canada 

July 10 Pig in the Park, Ballico, CA 

July 12 Newsletter deadline for July Newsletter 

August 1-3 Council of Governors Meeting, Santa 
Maria, CA 

August 2 Sonora Lions Pride Stride, Columbia 
College Carkeet Park, 7 am registration/check-in 

August 15-16 District meeting Stanislaus Region, 
Medic Alert 

September 7-15 USA/Canada Forum in San Juan, 
Puerto Rico 

For more information regarding these activities, 
please go to www.lions4-a1.org.  

UPCOMING SONORA LIONS EVENTS  

July 12th TC Arts Alliance άParty in the Park,έ 
cooking hotdogs in the Sonora Lions Park 5-8 pm 

July 29th Sonora Lions Club at Camp Pacifica Day, 
cook lunch and dinner for the campers 

August 2nd Third Annual Sonora Lions Pride Stride 
Cross Country Race, Columbia College, Carkeet 
Park, 7 am registration/check-in 

For more information, please visit our website at: 
www.SonoraLions.org. 

 
July 20

th
 is Ugly Truck Day (ItΩs a guy thing!) 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS/SPEAKERS  

To be announced. 

 

{9/w9¢!w¸Ω{ ahb¢I[¸ REPORT, JUNE 2014 

Submitted by Lion Secretary Bob Bader 

ω Total Membership from Last Report ς 53 

ω New Members ς 0 

ω Dropped Members ς 1 

ω Transferred Members ς 0 

ω Total Membership at Close ς 52 

ω Service Hours ς 685/YTD - 7,382 

ω Number of Lions - 50/YTD - 697 

ω Number of People Served - 511/YTD - 16,293 

ω Number of Eyeglasses Collected - 0/YTD - 2809 

ω Twinning Relationships - 0/YTD - 1 

ω Funds Raised ς $2,612/YTD - $24,181 

ω Funds Donated - $12,885/YTD - $63,889 

ω Total Activities ς 13/YTD - 154 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING, JUNE 9, 2014 

Submitted by Sec. Bob Bader 

Sonora Lions held its regular Board Meeting at the Pine Tree 
Restaurant on __June 9, 2014_____.  The meeting was called 
to order by __1

st
 VP Berg______ at___5:40____ pm. The 

following Board Members were in 
attendance: (P) Kaiser, (1VP) Presson, 
(2VP) Berg, (S) Bader, (M) Gormely, 
(LT) Meckler, (1D) Penhallegon, (2D) 
Atchley, (2D) Steen.  Others present: 
Lions Meeks, Critchfield, J. Presson, 
Pert-Burns and ZC Dart 

**************************************************  

Minutes of May 12, 2014:  Approved (Atchley/Berg)        

Financial Report:      

A. Accepted as presented, a copy is attached.  May 
31 balances: Admin - $2,802.82, Proj- $8,312.95. 

B. 2014-15 Budget approved at May BOD meeting. 
C. President Kaiser appointed Sec Bader, Lions 

Meckler, Meeks and herself to the audit 
committee.  Sec Bader will contact Lion Maddox 
to arrange to have him perform the audit. 

D. Lions Atchley, Meeks and Bader are designated 
check signature authority. 

Presentation of Bills: 

A. LPCCI dues and Sierra Instant Printing invoice 
approved for payment. 

Committee Reports:     

A. Membership- Lion Bathan and Sec Bader 
ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀǊŜ άƻƴ ƘƻƭŘ.έ  Lion 
DƻǊƳŜƭȅ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ WǳƴŜ нр ŀǎ άōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǳŜǎǘέ 
day.  He noted that Lions Rosenberg and Dean 
have been contacted regarding attendance. 

B. Omelet Breakfast - Lion Meckler will have signup 
sheet available at next regular meeting.  He 
suggested we consider paying someone to clean 

http://www.lions4-a1.org/
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the kitchen after the event, however the BOD 
ŎƻƴǎŜƴǎǳǎ ǿŀǎ άƴƻ.έ 

C. ¢/ !Ǌǘǎ !ƭƭƛŀƴŎŜ άtŀǊǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪέ - Lion 
Gormely was contacted by the Arts Council and 
ƘŜ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōΩǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ 
hotdogs July 12 from 5-8pm. 

D. Lions Park Sidewalk - Lion Gormely reported SHS 
will proceed with concrete curb work.   

Communications: None 

Report of Secretary:   

A.  Sec Bader provided copies of the Constitution 
and By Laws to Lion Berg.  He noted that 2014-
15 dues statements have been sent to all 
members. 

Unfinished Business:  

A. Camp Pacifica - President Kaiser reported that 
we have been asked to do dinner as well as 
lunch on July 29.  The BOD agreed to do so.  Sec 
Bader noted that another Club brought in pizza.  
The BOD thought this worth consideration.  
President Kaiser will ask for a volunteer to Chair 
the event. 

B. Dome Ball Field Bathrooms - Indefinitely tabled. 
C. Club Excellence/Community Assessment - Lion 

Gormely reported the committee has developed 
a potential list of areas of consideration.  He will 
ask membership to assist the committee in 
doing the assessment.  Sec Bader suggested 
involving newer members if possible.  PDG Tom 
noted that we have been asked to report to 
MD4 about how the CEP has impacted our Club. 

D. Officer Installation - Lion Berg reported 
attendance at 36.  Everything is set.  

New Business:   

A. Fairgrounds Brick - A motion (Atchley/Meckler) 
was approved to purchase $100 Paver inscribed 
ǿƛǘƘ ά{ƻƴƻǊŀ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōΣ {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊ 
[ƻŘŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ мфннέΦ 

B.  Club Supplies - Lion Steen reported the items 
ƭƻǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ [ƛƻƴ wǳƻŦŦΩǎ ǎǘƻƭŜƴ ǘǊǳŎƪ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ 
estimated value of $550.  The insurance 
company has been notified.  He suggested we 
replace the rusted nut crackers currently in the 
inventory.  Sec Bader will order placemats from 
Sierra Instant Printing. 

 Calendar of Events:   

A. June 11 - Officer Installation/Red Cross 
Volunteer Recognition 

B. June 14- All Star FB 
C. June 22- Omelet Breakfast 

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting 
adjourned at 6:55 pm. 

 

 

 

RAFFLES 

ω At the June 4th meeting, the cash 
raffles were won by Lion Dennis 
Schroeder and Lion Ed Brown.  The 
Critter Award went to Lion Lynda 
LaFlamme, who will be fine-free 
next week.  The Black Ball draw 

went to Lion Len Ruoff, who unfortunately 
withdrew a white ball. 

ω At the June 18th meeting, the cash raffles went to 
Lion Bob Bader, PDG Tom 
Penhallegon and Pres. Diann Kaiser.  
The Critter award went to Lion 
Debra Stanley, who will be fine-free 
next week. 

ω The cash raffles for the June 25th meeting went to 
Lion Debra Stanley, Lion President 
Diann Kaiser and Lion Presson.  The 
Critter award went to Lion Tim 
Atchley, who will be fine-free next 
week. The Black Ball draw went to 
Lion Frank Meckler, who withdrew 

that dreaded white ball.  The pot continues to 
grow, being over $445.    

 
National Mutts Day, July 31

st
 

 

PROGRAMS 

ω The June 4th program featured Mary Henson from 
the Friends of the Mother Lode Fairgrounds 
fundraiser.  Ms. Henson reported that funding for 
the fairgrounds has been cut drastically in recent 
years.  Many groups do hold fundraisers at the 
fairgrounds, including quilting groups, Celtic fairs, 
gun shows, etc.  They are currently working on a 
Brick project.  This has been in the works for 
approximately a year now.  You can purchase a 
sponsorship of an 8x8έ paver for $100 or a 4x8έ 
brick for $50. You can add your club/family name 
and a short message on each brick. To date, they 
have sold 60 bricks and are aiming for 1200.  The 
bricks will be located right where the livestock 



auction is held.  There will be tree covering and 
benches to sit on and enjoy the site.  The money 
collected will go towards improvements in the RV 
park, cement repairs and more.  For more 
information and to purchase a brick, please visit 
their website at: www.buyabrick.weebly.com.  

ω The June 11th meeting featured our club officer 
installation and awards banquet.  PDG Don Allen 
was our honored guest who performed the 
installation.  The new officer list for 2014-2015 is as 
follows:  President - Paul Berg; Secretary - Bob 
Bader; Treasurer - Judy Meeks; 1st Vice President - 
Tim Atchley; 2nd Vice President - Wendy Dart; 2-
year Directors - Cecil Steen and Chris Link, 1-year 
Directors - PDG Tom Penhallegon and Ray Bailey; 
Tail Twister - Robert Stanley and Lion Tamer - Mal 
Perry.  Lion Jerri Critchfield and Sec. Bob Bader 
were awarded the Proud Lion/Proud Sponsor pins. 
President Appreciation awards were given to: Lion 
Ray Bailey (Inventory/supply trailer); Lion Jim 
Gormely (Kitchen crew leader); Lion Frank Meckler 
(Kitchen crew leader); Lion Wendy Dart (Manpower 
control); PDG Tom Penhallegon (Team Leader) and 
the Medic Alert Harry Carlson Fellowship Award 
was given to Sec. Bob Bader (coordination 
/operations) during the Rim Fire Disaster.  A 
PresidentΩǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǿŀǊŘ ƻŦ ŀ IŀǊǊȅ WΦ 
Aslan Fellow was awarded to Lion John Egger.  The 
Life Membership was given to Lion Mike Eachus.  
Lion Cecil Steen was awarded the Lion of the Year.  
Lion Tim Atchley received the prestigious Melvin 
Jones Fellowship.  The club also presented Lion 
Pres. Diann Kaiser with a Lions Eye Foundation Don 

Stanaway Fellow Life Membership. (See pictures at 
end of newsletter) 

ω The June 18th meeting was strictly a business 
meeting, so no program speaker was scheduled.  

ω (Information provided by Sec. Bob Bader in the absence of your 

newsletter editor, who was on vacation.  Thank you so much!)  Our 
speaker for the June 25th program was Mike Ayala 
from the Tuolumne County Chamber of Commerce.  
Mr. Ayala spoke about Chamber business and 
management of challenges to improve business 
opportunities in Tuolumne County.  He spoke 
about the benefits of the ChamberΩs monthly 
άmixersέ and the networking that is accomplished.   

 

LION TRIVIA FACT:   

Lions can reach speeds of up to 81 kph (50 mph) 
but only in short bursts because of a lack of 
stamina.  

 

 

 NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

The next BOD meeting will be Wednesday morning, 
10 am, Pine Tree Restaurant, just prior to our 
regular weekly meeting. This is a new time and 
date.  

 

Message from Scrapbook Chair Lion Jerri 
Critchfield 

If you have relevant pictures of any Lions event or 
pictures of interest that would make a good 
addition to the scrapbook, please forward those 
pictures to jerrirae@wildblue.net or provide a hard 
copy of the picture(s) to me.  It would be very much 
appreciated.  Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 TƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǿ folks...Meow! 

 

Lion Wendy Dart       

 

http://www.buyabrick.weebly.com/
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P.S.  When you have a confirmed booking for a 
guest speaker with a date, please notify me at 
wendy.dart@sonoralions.org or call 209-406-5015, 
so this information can be included in the monthly 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  !ƭƭ L ƴŜŜŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜόǎύΣ ǘƘŜ 
date they will speak and the subject of their 
program.  Thanks so much.   

 

 

PICTURES FROM OFFICER INSTALLATION LUNCH 

 

 
PDG Don Allen studying the agenda for the club installation 

 

 

 
PDG Tom Penhallegon, Lion Judy Meeks, Lion Rayma Garcia, Lion Jim 
Gormely, and guests Joy Gantt and Kayla Dart 

 

 
Lion Paul Berg and his father (to his right), Lion Joanne Presson, Lion 
Bob Presson, Lion Rob Stanley, Lion Debra Stanley and Lion David 
Wynne 

 

 

 
PDG Don Allen and his Canine Companion Olani  

 

 

 
Lion Jerri Critchfield and Sec. Bob Bader 

mailto:wendy.dart@sonoralions.org

